Friends of St Faiths Meeting Minutes Monday 29th April 2019

Present HG, ZW, AG, RR, RF, BL, VC

- 1. Welcome Introductions for Zoe and Ali incoming Chairs
- 2. Summer Fair Letter has gone out to parents about the Summer Fair on 9th June.
 - We are currently collating Raffle Prizes. VC will compile a list of jobs for the fair and publish.
 - VC, AG and ZW will meet on Thursday to make contact list for potential prize donators and contact.
 - All games will be checked, and the shed sorted, Date to be decided.
 - VC will obtain TENS licence
 - RS has ordered Meat and VC will order Rolls for the BBQ.
 - VC will look in to falconry and Archery
 - BL will ask Mr Latham about a visiting paramedic and ZW will look in to Fire Engine.
 - VC will ask Mrs Mills about speed gun activity again.
 - Egg throwing and Nail in the bottle were also very popular.
- 3. The Barn Dance, Band and Hog Roast on 6th July is all booked and ready for selling tickets (Huge thanks to the Irwin and Solley families). We will sell tickets in the playground and at Reception from next week.
- 4. Sam Dibb-Fuller has kindly agreed to take class photographs again this year (Thank you, Sam). This will take place on Tuesday 4th June between 9am and 10am, a couple of volunteers to collect and prepare children on the day would be fabulous.
- 5. Ali and Vicky will sell refreshments at the Nursery Sports Morning on 15 June. We will not be selling hot food on Main Sports Day as it did not sell last time but we will do Pimms, Ice Creams and Teas.
- 100s Club, needs another push, then we can increase prize fund. We will all make an effort to advertise. Currently only 22 members. We will also put more info in the flyer including winners.
- 7. Following agreement, VC has purchased 4 picnic tables for the Nature Garden and a parachute for Move and Groove. These should arrive this week. £405 spent. (£380 tables, £25 Parachute).
- 8. It was agreed that the School Council will have a bigger say in the purchases we make. Mrs Latham will coordinate, and we will invite the children on the School Council to attend our first meeting in September when summer funds are banked. We will also be more transparent with funds raised and expenditure and publish twice a year and involve parents in making decisions perhaps a voting system...More discussion to follow.
- 9. Next Meeting Date TBA